
 

 

September 7, 2011 

 

Dear MV Commissioners, 

 As you know I have petitions in the amount of 3,000 signatures from Vineyard residents who 

are opposed to the Roundabout.  Many more would sign but this number should be adequate for the 

purpose here.  These individuals include Emts, town officials, commuters, bus drivers, fuel truck 

drivers & many others, all residents here on the Vineyard.  They are looking to the DRI process to be 

adequately carried out since this is indeed an Island wide issue.  The impact of the Roundabout project 

has not been studied as an Island wide issue as yet which is why it was referred to you.  Thus far the 

project has only been studied as an Oak Bluffs project, a major error in the process as a whole. Now we 

have an opportunity to truly look at this major project as it affects all of us living, working and 

vacationing here on this precious and fragile Island.   

 

 

Thank you,   Madeline Fisher     

Edgartown MA 

508-627-7736 


